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                                       PUBLIC MEETING
Meeting called to order at 7:04pm
Wes Plunkett read his statement (see attached) and the public was asked for comments.

· Craig Morton stated that the increases should have been done earlier rather than 10 years. And that they should be done on a gradual basis.

· Randy Tiederman stated the same as Craig.

Wes stated that if customers have questions our meeting Agendas are posted each month and the meetings are open to the public.

· Jerry cooper stated that the customers should be aware, so little people come to the meetings.
· Craig Morton stated that the District should have handled it better.

Wes went over the fact that we have kept costs down as best we could.

· Randy Tiederman wanted to know when our prior loan would be paid.  He was told it still had 7 years left on the balance of $8.15 per property per month.

Mark Fairbanks stated that we had bank reserves and we have used them as best we could and they have dwindled.

· Craig Morton told the Directors we should have told the customers.

Paul Quarneri told those present that we have a new Web Site that we are working on and it will be functioning soon.  It will have all the information needed to let the Public know what is going on at the District including our financial position. 
Paul also stated that any information about the financial condition of the District can be obtained by coming to a monthly meeting.

The Web Site address is: spanishflat.specialdistrict.org and the Agenda, Minutes and the Financials will be on the Web Site.
Wes told those present that the monthly meetings are held at the Water District Office on the 2nd Thursday at 6pm and are open to the public.  This is stated on the Agenda that is publicly posted each month prior to our meetings.

Paul Quarneri stated regarding our increase as opposed to the Circle Oaks Special Water District is considerably higher.
Wes reiterated that our rates are much lower than any other Water District in the area.  He also told the public that we will a letter of rejection from at least 50% of our customers.  The letters should be sent to the District office.

Mark Fairbanks told the assembled customers that we are trying to keep costs down and if you (Customers) see something to let the District know.  There will be a place on the Web Site for information and complaints.
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Paul Quarneri went over the cost of the Generators that the District has had to purchase due to the numerous fires we have has in the last several years and how many additional generators we will need in the near future.

Several people attending asked about the Pumps we had in the Lake.  Paul Quarneri told the public about pumps in the Lake and our storage capacity including a drought pump which takes 60-70 gallons a minute.
Wes Plunkett asked if there were any questions or comments. There were no further questions and the meeting was adjourned at 7:40pm

· There were 16 customers attending the meeting not including the District Directors and Staff.

WESLEY PLUNKETT OPENING STATEMENT:

I’d like to call this public meeting of the Spanish Flat Water District to order.  I’m Wesley Plunkett, President and managing director.  Also present are Directors Bruce Spaulding, Don Williams and Mark Fairbanks.  We have a new prospective director, Les Carpenter.  Staff present is Paul Quarneri, Project Manager, Steve Silva, Operator and Marcia Ritz, Secretary.
If you have questions or comments please bear with me, there will be an opportunity shortly for you to speak.

This public hearing is a requirement to propose a water and sewer rate increase for the entire district of 20%.  As you know we haven’t had a rate increase in over 10 years but our operating costs have increased substantially.  We must increase the rates to continue to provide clean, safe and reliable water and sewer service into the future.

Some of our major expenses are power, State of California licenses and permits, maintenance and salaries.  Looking forward we don’t expect any of these costs to go down.  Our water and sewer plants are currently in good shape so we’re not expecting any major costs there, but we do have some ageing infrastructure, mainly pipes, valves and hydrants that will have to be addressed in the near future.

You should have all received copies in the mail with the proposed rate increases but we have copies available if you need them.  As customers you have the right to protest the increase in writing.  If more than 50% of the customers oppose the increase in writing, we can’t do it.

